WANTAGE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH

MINUTES OF MEETING

OCTOBER 10, 2012

The Wantage Township Board of Health held its regular monthly meeting Wednesday, September 12, 2012 at the Wantage Township Municipal Building, 888 State Route 23 South, Wantage, New Jersey at 7:30 p.m.

Members present: Mr. Ezra Holley, Mr. Peter Lindsay, Mr. Paul Ranzan and Dr. Arthur Braunwell. Also present was Mr. Michael Plaza, Sussex County Chief REHS, Mrs. Jeanne McBride, Secretary. Absent: Mrs. Deborah Granata.

Dr. Braunwell made the following statement. "This meeting is being held in compliance with the provisions of the Open Public Meetings Act, Public Laws of 1975 Chapter 231. It has been properly advertised and certified".

Due to a scheduling conflict Deborah Granata resigned from the Board of Health. The Board regretfully accepted her resignation, and thanked Mrs. Granata for her service.

MINUTES

On motion by Mr. Ranzan, seconded by Mr. Lindsay, the minutes of the meeting of September 12, 2012 were approved as presented and ordered filed. Ayes: Holly, Lindsay Ranzan, Braunwell. Nays: None.

READING OF REPORTS

| County Health Department | September 2012 |
|--------------------------|----------------|
| Sanitarian Michael Plaza | September 2012 |
| Registrar | September 2012 |
| Secretary | September 2012 |
| | _ |

Mr. Plaza read his reports.

Recently inspected retail food establishments: Satisfactory
Mountain View Country Store
Fireman Dans
Double S. Diner
Wantage Citgo
Major League Deli
Food Barn
High Point High School Concession Stand

A septic system that was illegally installed at 135 Mudtown Road has passed the final inspection as well as paid a \$500.00 fine.

A Notice of Violation was issued to 69 Unionville Road for garbage on porch and in surrounding woods.

CORRESPONDENCE

SUSSEX COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES:

Public Health Advisory: Multi-state investigation of potentially contaminated medication.

Public Health Alert: Meningitis and Stroke associated with potentially contaminated product.

Public Health Advisory: Medication Recall/Meningitis from injection investigation.

Re: Centanni's Bakery

Status Update Report: Well at Lott Road fields.

DISCUSSION OF REPORTS/ CORRESPONDENCE

A restaurant is opening in the building formerly known as Michael's Restaurant. The Board wishes them much success.

NEW BUISNESS

The Board discussed waiving the septic renewal fees for the Wantage United Methodist Church. The Board agreed since they did not waive fees for the recently built Hope Evangelical Church, fees would not be waived for the Methodist Church.

The Lott Road failed a water test but passed the subsequent four tests. Decisions will be made by the Recreation Commission on whether to update the well or to change the use of the well to irrigation only.

OLD BUSINESS

None

OPEN PUBLIC SESSION

ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Holley made the motion to adjourn, Mr. Ranzan seconded the motion. Ayes: Braunwell, Holley, Lindsay, Ranzan. Nays: None. Absent: Granata.

Respectfully submitted, Jeanne M. McBride Secretary, Board of Health